
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

CITY OF BRADFORD 
FY 2024 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

 
Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held on Tuesday, September 10, 
2024 at 5:30 p.m. in City Council Chambers, City Hall, 24 Kennedy Street, Bradford, PA  
16701.  This meeting is accessible to individuals with disabilities and/or for persons with 
Limited English Proficiency.  If you wish to attend and require special accommodations, 
please notify the City Administrator’s office 72 hours in advance of the public hearing by 
calling 814-362-3884 ext. 110, TDD at 1-800-654-5984 or email 
sandrews@bradfordpa.org. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing is to discuss the Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) Program in general, the needs of the City of Bradford, the performance of 
the City’s CDBG Program under previously funding CDBG Program years and discuss the 
City’s Three-Year Community Development Plan. 
 
The City of Bradford is expected to receive $306,888 in FY 2024 Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Entitlement funds from the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania.  At least 70% of the available funding must be used for activities which 
benefit low and moderate-income persons.  The proposed activities must benefit at 
least 51% low-moderate income persons in the service area to qualify as a low-
moderate income project.  The PA DCED has announced the application submission 
deadline of November 1, 2024.   
 
The range of activities the City may undertake with CDBG funding include recreation 
improvements, street improvements, scattered site demolition and single-family housing 
rehabilitation along with the preparation of the CDBG application and the general 
administration of the CDBG program.   
 
If the City of Bradford would undertake activities that result in the displacement of 
families or individuals, then the City of Bradford’s Displacement Policy for minimizing 
such displacement would be in effect.  The City of Bradford is responsible for replacing 
all low and moderate-income housing units that may be demolished or converted as a 
result of the use of CDBG funds. 
 
All interested citizens are encouraged to attend the public hearing and comment on the 
potential uses of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program and the prior 
use of funding from the City's Community Development Block Grant program.  Written 
comments may be directed by e-mail to sandrews@bradfordpa.org or to the Office of 
Economic and Community Development, 20 Russell Boulevard, P.O. Box 490, Bradford, 
PA 16701.  Written comments will be accepted until October 18, 2024. 
 
                                  Tom Riel 
                                  Mayor 


